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PHOTO: Liquor Store Fire, February 18, 1945, photo taken from the Killam family collection

It was just after noon on Sunday, February 18, 1945 when fire struck three of the oldest business blocks in Sandy Creek, located just north of the creek on the east-side of North Main Street. (Today the BryCon Realty is at this location, across the street from the Sandy Creek Diner.) By the end of the day four business places located in the one wooden block and the double brick block had lost their quarters, three families residing in the wooden Joyner Block were driven from their homes and three volunteer firemen were injured, one of them requiring hospitalization. 

The wooden block, which at the time of the fire was used as apartments and housed the John Lewis Liquor Store, had been a mercantile establishment most of its lifetime, with the upper floor originally serving as the town hall from 1851 when O. R. Earl built the block. Mr. Earl and Pitt M. Newton formed a banking partnership the previous year and built the double brick block housing the bank in the south end and a store that Newton ran for some time. At the time of the fire, Gilson Wart’s Red and White Store occupied the north end of the brick block and Attorney Roscoe Sargent had his office on the ground floor of the old bank, with Tracy Killam’s photograph studio on the top story. The bank vault was credited with preventing the collapse of the south brick block and none of the vault’s contents were damaged. 

The Korean War book is being researched as we speak. The service dates covered in this book are September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959. Norman Widrig has volunteered to work with us on researching veterans for this book but it is a big project and we ask everyone to help locate soldiers or their families to get the information and photographs needed to successfully complete this book. In the next few weeks I will be listing the names of soldiers that we need a photograph and information on. We continue with these veterans: Austin T. Caufield, Robert Chase, Ernest Clafin, LeRoy Coffin, Phillip B. Corse, James Dillabough, Theodore Ellis, Bruce Ferguson, George D. Gaffney, Jr., Lewis Griffis and Donald Gunderson. 

An addendum to the World War II book is being planned as we have one hundred soldiers listed with no information on them or their years of service. Please contact me if you can help. Harry and Bonnie Dence brought information in on their veteran Robert Dence and that is a good start but that leaves approximately 99 men. Other veterans we need information on include Joseph Alexander, Grant Back, James Baker, Fred Bellinger, William Bellinger, Harry Blair, Leon Crandall, Douglas Curtis, Rex DeLong, Manville Dewees, Charles E. Farr, Rmanya Holland. I will include other names in following columns.

A Sandy Pond Memories II book is being researched and written now to be published by June 2006. We are looking for photos, memories and interesting articles to include in this book. Contact me if you can contribute. 

While the History Center is open to researchers on Fridays from 9 am to 4 pm or by appointment, work continues other days of the week at the History Center and from my home. Please stop by or call me anytime. My e-mail is historian@sandycreekny.us
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